Spring newsletter
Senior parents If you have a graduating senior that will be attending Blackhawk College next year, then they need to make sure that they take the COMPASS tests to determine their placement in BHC courses (if needed).  They need to have testing complete prior to registering for classes.  To find out about signing up for the COMPASS please call BHC at 309-796-5352.  After COMPASS testing, they will need to arrange an advisement appointment to discuss courses that will need to be taken.
Registration for BHC summer and fall classes began April 1.  Classes may start filling up so your student should COMPASS test and register as soon as possible.  Your student should take a copy of their transcript with them so that they have proof of courses taken and ACT scores. 
Any juniors that would like to take the ACT this summer can do so June 4th at a national testing site.  Registration must be completed by May 9th online at www.actstudent.org.  After May 9th, you will incur a late fee. Juniors may take the test because they feel that they would like another try at it prior to the start of their senior year.  
Parents of Juniors – The PSAE was taken April 23rd and 24th.   ACT scores should arrive in your mailbox in 3-6 weeks.  ACT scores will also be mailed to the colleges where your student indicated that he/she wanted them sent.  We will receive day 2 and overall PSAE scores in the summer.  The overall scores determine the school’s AYP status
Sophomores and juniors – Please make sure that you take the time to visit some colleges or vocational schools this summer. For next year’s seniors, the application process begins early in the fall so the more prepared they are to choose a school, the less daunting it will seem.  The senior year can be very hectic and fitting in visits can be difficult.  Therefore, it may be best to fit in visits this summer.  If you are interested in visiting a college, call the school’s admissions department or go onto their website to arrange an appointment to set up a tour and talk to a counselor, financial aid representative, and/or professor.
